
U.S. CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20207 

MINUTES OF COMMISSION MEETING 
February 3, 1999 

4330 East West Highway 
Bethesda, Maryland 

Toe February 3, 1999, meeting of the U. S. Consumer Product Safety 
Commission was convened in open session by Chairman Ann Brown. Commissioner 
Thomas H. Moore was present. Commissioner Mary Sheila Gall was not present. 

Agenda Item: Bunk Beds 

Toe Commission considered whether to issue a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking 
(NPR) to address the hazard of children's entrapment in bunk beds.· The Commission 
was briefed on this matter by the staff at the Commission meeting of January 7, 1999. 
(Ref: staff briefing package dated December 16, 1998 and a draft Federal Register 
notice accompanied by a vote sheet dated December 31, 1998.) Toe Commission 
also received supplemental information from the staff by memoranda dated January 15 
and January 28, 1999, in response to questions raised by Commissioners following 
the briefing. 

Commissioner Moore moved that the Commission make certain changes to the 
draft Federal Register notice that would elevate the issue of what constitutes 
substantial compliance with a voluntary standard to a more prominent level in the 
Federal Register notice, make it dear that the Commission has made no decision on 
the suggested interpretation of how to measure substantial compliance, and encourage 
public comment from every industry CPSC regulates. (A list of the proposed changes 
to the draft Federal Register notice is attached.) Chairman Brown and Commissioner 
Moore approved the motion by voice vote. Commissioner Gall filed a written 
concurring vote (copy attached), which was read into the record by Chairman Brown. 
Toe proposed changes to the draft Federal Register notice were, therefore, adopted by 
unanimous vote (3-0). 
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